

THE CARBINE CLUB of NEW ZEALAND

PATRON: Sir David Levene OBE, KNZM

President: JOHN LINDSAY Secretary: VICKY LATTA

PO Box 58 076, Botany, Auckland 2163 Telephone: (Bus.) 09 277 0456 Email: victoria@latta.co.nz

19 June 2016

Newsletter to members

OLYMPIC LUNCHEON – Thursday, 21st July 2016

BARRY MAISTER ONZM will be the guest speaker at the next Carbine Club's next luncheon on Thursday 21st July. Barry was a member of the 1976 Olympic Gold Medal winning NZ Hockey team; Secretary-General of the New Zealand Olympic Committee from 2001-2011 and since 2010 has been the International Olympic Committee member for New Zealand as well as having a number of roles in the IOC in connection with evaluation and co-ordination of Games and in connection with education.

Barry will cover the current issues facing the IOC, the actions they are taking to address them, Rio 2016, new sports for future Games and drugs in sport! This should be a really informative luncheon, presented by an excellent speaker who is right at the heart of the action in the Olympic Movement.

Mark your diary now, invite friends as guests. A flyer with registration details will be sent out shortly.

CLUB LUNCHEONS AND REGISTRATIONS

In order to improve the Club luncheons, we need your assistance and co-operation. There have been difficulties recently in several areas, mainly due to late registrations. We need your support for every event, but we also need to have details of your registration in sufficient time to ensure:

- We have programmes printed for every attendee,
- Our sponsors can supply the right level of product for the event,
- Our caterers can plan to accommodate and feed the actual numbers attending.

All these elements are critical if the event is judged to be enjoyable and successful by members and their guests. We want you to attend and bring guests, but we do need to have your registrations by the **deadline** date that is always stated in the flyer. We look forward to your support and co-operation in our endeavours to make the improvements we all seek.

BARRY HOLLAND MNZM

Carbine Club member **Barry Holland** was made a Member of the New Zealand Order of Merit for services to broadcasting in the Queens Birthday honours. Barry reported for ZB radio station for over 40 years mainly on sport but on a variety of other topics as well as some television work – a significant contribution to broadcasting. Congratulations Barry.

Regards

VJ Latta
SECRETARY
CARBINE CLUB OF NEW ZEALAND